

VINCENT B. ORANGE COUNCILMEMBER, AT-LARGE COUNCIL OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA WASHINGTON, D.C. 20004

Chairperson
Committee on
Business, Consumer &
Regulatory Affairs

Committee Member Economic Development Government Operations Health

June 28, 2013

The Honorable Kerry Bentivolio United States House of Representatives 226 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515-2211

Re: Automated Traffic Enforcement Moratorium Act of 2013

Dear Representative Bentivolio:

Please find enclosed the "Automated Traffic Enforcement Moratorium Act of 2013". This Act was filed today with the Secretary of the Council of the District of Columbia.

I have been working on this proposed legislation for a while with the intent to file it on July 10, 2013 at our next scheduled legislative session. However, I felt compelled to file it today in light of recent declarations.

The members of the Council of the District of Columbia are well aware of the issues surrounding the DC automated enforcement system. As you know, any bill we pass goes to Congress for a 30-day review period. With the filing of the proposed legislation today, it would be appropriate to let the legislative process proceed. If this legislation proceeds through the Council and is signed by the Mayor, it will then come to Congress for review. I trust that you would agree that this would be the appropriate time for you to weigh in.

Thank you very much for your interest in the District of Columbia. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to give me a call on 202-724-8174 or email me at vorange@dccouncil.us. I am also available to meet on the afternoon of Monday, July 8, 2013.

DC Councilmember At-Large